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WIGGIN STREET ELEMENTARY

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER

“WELCOME”
I would like to take this opportunity to extend a warm welcome to our new and returning students and families.  We are very busy and excited as we prepare for our first day of classes which will be Wednesday, August 19th  for students in grades 1-5.  Our Kindergarten families have been e-mailed letters with information on the Kindergarten staggered start.  If you have a student entering kindergarten this year and you did not receive this letter, please call the school at (740) 427-4262.

STAFF CHANGES  

Wiggin Street is excited to welcome three new staff members for this school year.   Mrs. Robin Bebout is our new first grade teacher, Mrs. Katie Gentry will join our staff as our new art teacher, and Mrs. Tracy Kanuckel has been hired in a new position as a Gifted Intervention Specialist who will be working with our 4th and 5th grade math students and our gifted seminars.   
Mrs. Bebout is taking the first grade position that Mrs. Thielke left vacant as she

retired in June.   Mrs. Bebout is married and has two sons, Caden and Cole, who attended Wiggin Street for their elementary school years.  Mrs. Bebout and her husband, Linn were very involved as parents in many Wiggin Street activities.  We are very excited to welcome Mrs. Bebout back as a teacher and staff member of Wiggin Street School.
Mrs. Katie Gentry is taking the art position that Mr. Lane left to teach art at another district where he will be living with his family on his grandparents’ farm. 

Mrs. Gentry is married and has a daughter.  She has been teaching art for 11 years in North Carolina and comes very highly recommended.  

Mrs. Tracy Kanuckel will be working with gifted students in grades 3, 4, and 5 one day a week at Wiggin Street.  She will also work in a new position with our gifted math students in grades 4 and 5 on a daily basis.  Mrs. Kanuckel has three children who will be attending Wiggin Street.  
BACK TO SCHOOL MEETINGS

Kindergarten parents will be able to attend a Greet and Meet the Kindergarten teachers on Monday, August 17, 4:30-6:00 p.m.  

Grade 1-5 classroom teachers will be holding “Back to School” informational meetings on Tuesday, August 18th, 6:00-7:00 pm.   
Parents may want to bring their child’s school supplies to place in their child’s classroom when they arrive for the Back to School meeting.  Children attending these meetings with parents are asked to remain with their parent as we will not have additional supervision in the building or on the playground.
SCHOOL LUNCHES/SCHOOL FEES
Please note that the cost of a school lunch for elementary students will remain at $2.50 and $.40 for the reduced price lunch.   Milk is included in the price of the lunch.   (A student who is on free lunch cannot receive just a free milk but must take the entire lunch)  Students wanting to purchase a milk only may purchase a milk for 40¢.   Breakfast price is 80¢ and reduced breakfast price is 30¢ .  You may purchase one lunch at a time or send a check or cash to be entered into your child’s computerized account.  Our cafeteria cook, Mrs. Mary Ann Walker, will be available in our cafeteria on our back-to-school nights (Aug. 17 and Aug, 18th).  
Mrs. Walker will be in the cafeteria before school in the morning and at lunch time to assist you with lunch purchases during the regular school day.   You will also receive more information about an on-line payment option for lunches and school fees.   We will be sending home the necessary forms to be completed for free or reduced lunches on the first day of school.  Please be sure to complete and return these forms as our school could receive extra funding for academic purposes.  The school fee for all students (Kindergarten through 5th grade) will be $30.00.   (All checks for lunches and school fees should be made out to Mount Vernon City School District).  PARENTS WILL NEED TO WRITE SEPARATE CHECKS FOR SCHOOL FEES AND LUNCH  PAYMENTS.
PARENT HANDBOOK/MONTHLY NEWSLETTER
As we move forward into our new school year at Wiggin Street School, it is very important that you feel informed about school events and your child’s progress.  I will e-mail a monthly newsletter to help keep our parents informed and it will also be placed on our new school web site at www.mvcsd.us/wiggin.   Please contact the school if you would like to have a hard copy of the handbook or the monthly newsletter.   Please look through the Parent Handbook for important information such as policies, and procedures.   We have a section regarding the security video surveillance cameras in the common areas of all buildings in the Mount Vernon School District.  These cameras were placed in common areas such as hallways, the cafeteria, and the gym in support of a safe and secure school environment for our students and staff.  We also continue to have our security camera and visitor (parent) access at the front door which parents and visitors should utilize to gain entrance to the school.  
OTHER WEB SITE INFORMATION
In addition to our parent handbook and monthly newsletters, other information that can be found on our web site, www.mvcsd.us/wiggin, includes school supply lists (be sure to note that the school supply list indicates the supplies needed for each grade K-5 and that there are two pages to this list), daily school schedule, officer information for our Friends of Wiggin Street, staff directory, and links for staff web pages.  We are in the process of updating all of these links during the month of August.
SCHOOL ARRIVAL PROCEDURE
Students in grades K-5 should arrive at school by 8:55 a.m. each morning.  On the first day of school, students may go directly to their homerooms when they arrive at school.  After the first day of school, students may enter the building as early as 8:40 a.m. and should go directly to the cafeteria until the 8:55 bell rings.  Students may purchase breakfast at this time. Parents will receive additional information during the grade level “back-to-school” meetings and during the first few days of school.  
DRIVEWAY AND PARKING AT WIGGIN STREET
The drop off and pick up procedure is presently the same at Wiggin Street as last year.  Parents will still enter the drive on the west side of the school to drop off their child in the morning or to pick up at 3:30.  You will continue to follow the drive around to the back of the school and the drive flows into the one-way street (Chester Lane) running on the east side of the building.  Please notice the large yellow stripe that has been painted in the driveway outside the kindergarten side door and close to the building.  This marks the spot that the first car for pick up should always pull up to in order to get as many cars into the drive and off the main street as possible.  The white line down the center of the drive separates the lane for pick up and drop off (the lane closest to the school) and the lane for passing.  Please do not park in the passing lane.   I continue to work with our transportation supervisor to make some changes in our drop off/pick up procedure that would be made with safety concerns in mind.
COLUMBIA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL’S CLOTHING DRIVE
Columbia’s clothing drive will be this week, Monday-Friday, from 8 a.m.-4 p.m.  They have a lot of clothes (infant to adult), shoes, and miscellaneous items.  ALL FREE!!!  Open to all MVCSD families!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
August 19

First day of school for students in grades 1-5 and the assigned     
staggered start for kindergarten students on either Aug. 19 or Aug. 20.    Kindergarten parents should have received a letter indicating if their child attends on Aug. 19 or on Aug. 20.  

Please call the school if you have any questions regarding the kindergarten staggered start your kindergarten child is to attend.  
ALL KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS ATTEND 
                                    ON FRIDAY, AUGUST 21. 
August 21

All Summer Reading Logs are to be returned to school 
September 1

Friends of Wiggin Street meeting at 4:00 pm in cafeteria

September 7

No School – Labor Day

September 9

2-Hour Delayed Start for students.  Staff development for 




Teachers

September 10

Grade 2 Y.E.S. Concert at Memorial Theater

September 16

Grade 5 Y.E.S. Concert at Memorial Theater

September 17

Constitution Day

September 18

Interim reports sent home
September 25
“Aladdin” performance at Memorial Theater for grades K, 1, 2
September 29
Fall Pictures – Individual student pictures, class pictures, staff picture.  (More information will be sent home)
ASSESSMENTS

As part of our educational program, students are assessed in reading and math at the start of the school year.  Should we find that a student is at risk or not demonstrating academc progress, then interventions may be needed.  Parents are contacted to discuss their child’s progress and interventions if necessary.

THIRD GRADE GUARANTEE AIDS STRUGGLING READERS

Ohio’s Third Grade Reading Guarantee directs schools to identify students in kindergarten through grade three who are demonstrating difficulty in reading and to give them extra reading support.  The goal is to assist these students in reading as soon as possible. 

Under the Third Grade Reading Guarantee, Wiggin Street Elementary will determine through assessments at the start of each year how well each child is reading in kindergarten through 3rd grade. We will then create a special reading plan for each child who is behind. Teachers who are experienced in teaching reading will work with these students. 

If you have a 3rd grade son or daughter who is struggling during their 3rd grade  school year with reading,  we will have a conference and progress monitor your child as we put interventions in place.  We will conference at the end of the school year to see if your child has made enough progress to be able to move on to 4th grade.  That may be for reading only, part or all of the year, even though your child may do fourth-grade work in other subjects if he or she is ready.  We would still progress monitor your child as we work to reach their grade level in reading.
There are special rules about the guarantee that can help children who are still learning English and children who have disabilities. Read more about the Third Grade Reading Guarantee at education.ohio.gov, or talk with your child’s teacher for more details.

The staff and I are looking forward to first day of school on Wednesday, August 19th , and to a great school year.  Please remember that if your child is a kindergarten student, you need to follow the kindergarten staggered start that was e-mailed to all kindergarten parents.  Summer Reading Logs are to be returned to school by Friday, August 21.   Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions or concerns.  The school number is (740) 427-4262 or you can reach me by e-mail at lriggenbach@mvcsd.us
Sincerely,

Lynn Riggenbach
Principal
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